OSU Library Faculty Association End of Year Report, 2002/2003:
 A step toward more documentation for this group
May 14, 2003

The purpose of these notes is to inform, prompt questions, suggest what has gone well, and what may need tweaking.  For new LFA officers it includes process.  For the University Librarian who underwrites some LFA activities, it is an accounting of the whole of LFA.  

I.  LFA Meetings:

As of the May 9, 2003 meeting of LFA, we have the following items in our agenda bin for the coming year:

· Follow-up reporting from the “9-month contract” task group as they survey peer institutions and library faculty. Task Group volunteers are:  Loretta Rielly, Anne Christie, Mary Caughey, Janet Webster, and Bonnie Parks; 

· Annual review of LFA Web pages including (Mary Caughey will move these off the staff intranet);

·  Follow-up on locating and maintaining a site for library staff/faculty presentations currently only linked from personal pages.  Suggestion is that the annual awards document be “webified” and updated as needed throughout the year.  [Update:  Mary Caughey drafted an OSU Libraries Faculty and Staff Achievements Web Page at:  http://osulibrary.oregonstate.edu/staff/achievements.htm on 5/14/03.]
· Monitoring of OSU 2007 recommendations:

· Placement of the Libraries and University Librarian within the Administrative structure of the University;

· Possible changes in tenure review process for librarians  

Process:  

· Scheduling:  

The Willamette Room needs to be reserved for the year in advanced on the 2nd and 3rd Fridays from 10:00-11:30am or 10:30-noon for LFA activities.  In addition a room for the Research and Writing Group needs to be scheduled.  In general the schedule has been:

· 1st Friday Research and Writing Group meeting

· 2nd Friday LFA meeting in September, November, January, March, May

· 2nd Friday LFA Seminar (Public): October, December, February, April, June

· 3rd Friday LFA Research Presentation (Library): September, November, January, March, May (and as needed to accommodate those wishing to offer presentations in advance of Conferences, etc. in order to get feedback.)

· The Willamette Room requires a key.  

This key can be checked out from the 4th floor Reception Desk when needed, though several of us now have our own copy.  The clank to the moveable wall is available for check out from the Reference Desk.  To the current president falls the task of setting up the room, which I would suggest might be “delegated.”   

· Agenda setting: 

This year the agendas were posted to the LFA website in advance of meetings and have been left there as a minimal form of documentation.  The LFA Charter indicates what meetings are to cover and this serves as an outline for any agenda.  It helps to have reports sent out with the agenda to the extent possible and perhaps this could be the case for information sharing as well so that meetings could be more topic-oriented. 

· Minutes:  
There is no provision for these in the LFA Charter, though there are times when it would be useful to have a note taker, particularly since meetings are bi-monthly and it is easy to lose the content of an earlier meeting.  
· Website maintenance:  
There is no provision for web site maintenance in the LFA Charter.  It seems to fall to the LFA President.  As of our last meeting, Mary Caughey is looking into moving this site off the staff intranet and linking it elsewhere on the Library web.  Maintenance of the LFA website takes time. Particularly if the pages go public, those LFA pages created by someone like me will be a problem.  Like many, I can create and add pages that “look” adequate on a browser while committing multitude of web format sins will be a problem.  This year this maintenance involved: 
· Updated the index page with new LFA officers (June 2002, May 2003)
· Solicited changes and updated the “Current LFA Members’ Committee Assignments (Summer 2002).  These are archived on the shared drive:  
“\\cn-share\Library\Shared\Library Faculty Assoc\Current Committee Assignments” and assignments for the current year are linked from the LFA website at: http://osulibrary.oregonstate.edu/intranet/lfa/faccomm.htm 

· Maintained the current agenda page and added an agenda page for each bi-monthly meeting

· Schedule of meetings, seminars and presentations. There were so many presentations that this page was not kept up-to-date and I think the cumulative seminar page Anne is working on will go a long way to making this doable in future.  With some web-expertise, this information could likely be updated more easily.

· Updated the LFA Charter (html) page.  

· Clerical support:  
Maintenance of the LFA website (http://osulibrary.oregonstate.edu/intranet/lfa/), the LFA space on the library's shared drive (\\cn-share\Library\Shared\Library Faculty Assoc), and photocopying are three of the clerical tasks inherent in making LFA function.  LFA’s activities are specifically designed to support scholarship (as opposed to a social or service organization) and the ultimate beneficiary of this is the Library as a whole. So it would seem the clerical support it needs, might best be provided centrally and not left to the department in which the LFA president (or coordinator) happens to live.   This case may be strengthened by the results of Anne, Valery and Richard’s survey 
II. Seminar Series: 

Anne Christie is compiling a cumulative list of LFA sponsored presentations beginning 1998.  She has emailed this list to the library faculty and asked that anyone who can fill in details contact her.  This year we have had the opportunity to offer and learn from the following presentations:

OSU Libraries

Library Faculty Seminar Series and Research Presentations
2003

Friday, June 13

Seminar

Memories Are Made Of This: Building a Local History Presence on the Web

Mike Boock, Head of Technical Services, OSU Libraries

Friday, May 23

Research Presentation

A Library Instruction Case Study: Measuring Success from Multiple Perspectives
Janet Webster and Loretta Rielly

Friday, May 16

Research Presentation

Why Build a Natural Resources Digital Library? -- An Overview of the Willamette Basin Project and Future Opportunities

Karyle Butcher, University Librarian, and Tim Fiez, Spatial Data Research Coordinator

Wednesday, May 14

Research Presentation

Use of Electronic Resource Usage Statistics in Renewal Decisions

Laurel Kristick, OSU Libraries

(To be presented at Acquisitions Institute)

Monday, April 21

Research Presentation

M-Web: An Experience in Collaborative Cataloging

Bonnie Parks, Terry Reese, and Cheryl Middleton, OSU Libraries

(Later presented at the OLA Annual Conference, 2003)

Friday, April 18

Seminar

Transitions in Publishing a Scholarly Society Journal: An Editor's Perspective

Pat Wheeler, College of Oceanic and Atmospheric Sciences, OSU

Friday, April 18, Research Presentation

Non-Traditional Partnerships for Access to Collections

Carol Hixson, University of Oregon, Elizabeth Nielsen, OSU Archives

(Later presented at the OLA Annual Conference, 2003)

Digitizing the Northwest: Cooperative Digital Projects in Oregon
Larry Landis, OSU Archives, Normandy Helmer, University of Oregon, Deborah Hollens, Theresa Montgomery, and Mary-Jane Cedarface, Southern Oregon University

(Later presented at the OLA Annual Conference, 2003) 

The Internet as a Music Reference and Research Tool

Valery King, OSU Libraries

(Later presented at the OLA Annual Conference, 2003)

Friday, February 21

Research Presentation

The Subject Librarian's Role in Building Digital Library Collections: Where Information Management and Subject Expertise Meet

Ruth Vondracek, Head of Reference and Instruction, OSU Libraries

(Later presented at OnLine Northwest, 2003)

The Laptop Experience at OSU's Valley Library
Valery King and Jeanne Davidson, OSU Libraries

(Later presented at OnLine Northwest, 2003)

Friday, February 14

Seminar

The Tsunami Digital Library: Computer Science and Librarianship Creating Waves

Jon Herlocker, Computer Science, OSU and Janet Webster, Guin Library, HMSC, OSU

2002
Friday, December 13

Seminar

Cooperative Library Storage as a Preservation Strategy

Catherine Murray-Rust, Associate University Librarian, OSU Libraries

Friday, November 15

Research Presentation

Interpreting Scholarship for Educators in the Library, Extension, et al.

Ray William, Department of Horticulture

(This program was suggested by May Chau)

Friday, October 11

Seminar

What Our Users Are Telling Us: Results of OSU Libraries Service Quality Assessment

Bonnie Allen, Associate University Librarian, OSU Libraries

Friday, September 20

Research Presentation

Music Resources on the Web

Valery King, OSU Libraries 

      Monday, July 8  


Visiting Scholar Seminar

Fujian Libraries: Today and Tomorrow

Zhongfang Chen, Fujian Provincial Library and Xiaohui Zhang, Xiamen Municipal Library.

(Mr. Chen and Ms Zhang were visiting scholars from China under the Oregon State Library's Horner Exchange Program.  Richard Sapon-White arranged this seminar).

Process:  

· Scheduling:
· 2nd Friday LFA Seminar (Public): October, December, February, April, June

· 3rd Friday LFA Research Presentation (Library): September, November, January, March, May (and as needed to accommodate those wishing to offer presentations in advance of Conferences, etc. in order to get feedback.)

· Amenities:  

The University Librarian has funded refreshments for the bimonthly “LFA Seminar Series,” though this allocation should be reconfirmed each year.  

· Acknowledgements:  

Speakers receive a note of thanks signed by the LFA president.  Samples of these are available on the LFA shared drive:  

 \\cn-share\Library\Shared\Library Faculty Assoc\Seminar Series

· Feedback/Evaluation forms:  

Inspired by the Ray William’s presentation in November on documenting program impacts for dossier preparation, we have offered LFA Seminar Speakers the option of a feedback form.  This form asks attendees:

· Did you learn something new in this seminar? If so, what?

· Is there anything you heard that you are interested in applying in your work?  If so, what?

These forms are collected and given to the speaker at the end of the session.

III. Research and Writing Group 

In-the works:

A couple of tasks have been initiated and need final polishing.  These include:

· List of conferences with approximate deadline dates for proposals.  We discussed this in October and found that many conferences have November and December deadline dates.  This should be posted on the web and updated yearly, probably in late summer.

· List of library faculty “Peer Editors” and “Collaborators.”  This list was developed to identify areas of faculty research interest and facilitate collaboration. Ideally this would be updated yearly.
Achievements: 

1. Over the course of the year (June, 2002 to May, 2003) the Research and Writing Group provided thoughts, critique, and opinions to:

· Paula, Laurel M, and Bryan M on their LOEX-West presentation and article

· Laurel M, John, Jeanne, and May on their LOEX-West presentation

· Loretta and Janet on their FW library instruction article

· Valery on her reference scheduling paper

· Laurel K for ideas on her idea for an Acquisitions Institute presentation

· Anne and Laurel K on their draft ACRL poster session proposal

· Richard S-W, Anne and Valery on their assessment of the LFA 

· Ruth Vondracek on ideas for her “role of Subject Librarians” paper

· Valery and Jeanne on turning their ONW presentation into an article

2.  Other topics addressed by the group included:

· Brainstorming potential research topics for publication or for presentation.  

· Discussion of the OSU 2007 Satellite group on Integration of Scholarship recommendations.

· Discussion and revisions (and more discussion) of the document for the university P&T committee describing the nature of library faculty work, scholarship and service.  

· Regular sharing on projects in preparation or in process or nearing completion.

Process:  

· As noted, the Research and Writing Group scheduled its meetings on the first Friday, from 10:00am -11:30am in the Drinkward Conference Room (Valley 4960).  We recommend retaining this meeting time since it is now established, and if appropriate to the new coordinator, Drinkward has proved an adequate meeting place as well.  

· Manuscripts for review are shared on the LFA shared drive at:

“\\cn-share\Library\Shared\Library Faculty Assoc\Research and Writing Manuscripts”

LFA “Executive Committee”

There is not an automatic link between the three primary activities of the LFA.  To provide one, throughout the year, Anne, Jeanne and I have tried to meet as a group somewhat regularly to check-in and see how things are going and to establish agenda items for LFA meetings.  In that context we referred to ourselves loosely as the “LFA Executive Committee.”  While, email works for most communication, these meetings seemed worthwhile if only on a bimonthly basis to keep in touch and accommodate vacation coverage needs.  Our final communiqué is this report.

Process: 

· We recommend Java II

· Initially we intended to meet on the last Friday of the month, though this has varied.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Avery

OSU Library Faculty Association President 2002/2003

Anne Christie

OSU Library Faculty Association Seminar Series Coordinator 2002/2003

Jeanne Davidson

OSU Library Faculty Association Research and Writing Group Coordinator 2002/2003
